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	TITLE:

BEST VALUE REVIEW – ASSET MANAGEMENT / PROPERTY REVIEW 

PHASE 1




	RECOMMENDATIONS:
That the terms of reference agreed by the scrutiny panel be 



considered, and approved.




	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The Scrutiny Panel comprising Members and officers met on the 29th January, 2001, to consider a phase 1 service profile report prepared by some of the officers on the panel.  It considered an initial analysis of the services delivered and identified major issues which need to be addressed to demonstrate best value.

The major issues were discussed by the panel and included is a draft terms of reference which had been tabled as a discussion document.  Unfortunately only two panel Members had been able  to attend the meeting.  Although the discussions were useful, and it was agreed that the terms of reference are appropriate for the next stage of the best value review, it was concluded that the terms of reference should be referred to the Environmental Scrutiny Committee for consideration, rather than for approval.


	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

(Available for Inspection)




	CONTACT OFFICER:

Stan Frost – 793 2563



	WARD(S) TO WHICH THIS REPORT RELATE(S) – All Wards



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :

BEST VALUE




DETAILS

Members in attendance – Councillors A.K. Holt, B. Collins

Officers in attendance – P. Lewis (Review team leader), R. Wynn, E. Wilson, S. Frost

P. Lewis presented the Phase 1 report (Appendix A) via a presentation covering:


The scope of this review


The relationship to the office Accommodation Pilot review


The recommendations of the Audit Commission’s Hot Property good practise guide


The Improvement areas identified through the service profile analysis process


The recommendations for elected member involvement in ‘Hot Property’

A draft terms of reference was tabled as a discussion document and it was explained that although the terms of reference covers the improvement areas identified in the report, it has also drawn heavily on the terms of reference for the pilot review, along with the recommendations in Hot Property, and the recent District Audit report.  (See phase 1 report Appendices)

Each section of the Terms of Reference was worked through by the panel and discussed, with only small amendments being felt necessary.

The resources section was incomplete at the time of the panel meeting.  Further work will be undertaken  following today’s meeting to identify the review team.

A revised terms of reference, incorporating the small changes discussed by the panel, is included at Appendix B to this report, for further consideration and approval by Environmental Scrutiny Committee.
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